

Canadian Association of Chiefs of Police

Safety and security for all Canadians through innovative police leadership

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

August 25, 2020

The CACP membership adopts four new resolutions

OTTAWA, ONTARIO – During the Annual General Meeting held on August 24th, the membership of the Canadian Association of Chiefs of Police (CACP) accepted <u>four (4) new resolutions</u> proposed by CACP general committees.

Resolutions generally consist of a request to a government ministry to create or amend legislation, an outline of a position of the association, a statement or belief of the association, a course of action, a formal statement of a decision or expression of opinion, and/or a formal expression of intention.

The following resolutions were approved by the membership:

- 2020-01 Supporting Victims of Terrorism, Mass Violence and Mass Casualty
- 2020-02 Supporting the Creation of a National Public Safety Broadband Network
- 2020-03 Identifying the Missing Children Society of Canada's *Child Search Network* as a key component of the national strategy for missing children
- 2020-04 The urgent replacement of the Automated Criminal Intelligence Information System (ACIIS)

-30-

For further information or to arrange a media interview, please contact:

Natalie Wright

Canadian Association of Chiefs of Police Communications Advisor communications@cacp.ca 613.838.8807

The Canadian Association of Chiefs of Police was established in 1905 and represents approximately 1,300 police leaders from federal, First Nations, provincial, regional and municipal, transportation and military police services across Canada. The Association is dedicated to supporting police professionals through innovative and inclusive police leadership to advance the safety and security of all Canadians.